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June 2019 

WELCOME NEW EMPLOYEES! 
Cullen Page, Custodian…………………………………………………………………………………5/13/19 
Gage Gangestad, Custodian……………………………………………………………………………5/10/19 
Steve Mart, Custodian………………………………………………………………………………….5/13/19 
Esther Foss, Planning Associate………………………………………………………………………..6/5/19 

GOLD DUCK WINNERS—2ND QUARTER 2019  
CONGRATULATIONS! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 Dylan Wakelin  Tory Thornton  Heather Nunn  Josh Chadwick Jill Fogelstrom  Joel Cotton 
 Admin. Coordinator Trades Maint.   Purchasing &   Carpenter   Office Specialist 2  Custodian 
       Worker 2    Inventory Manager 

 
Thanks to Tad Lueck’s 
crew for making the lobby 
of the Quonset Hut whiter 
and brighter. Judy Peters 
brought in a plant, I 
brought in some pots, and 
Ashleigh Sizemore made 
great strides cleaning out 
years of clutter that had 
amassed in that area.  Ro-
land Guerrero did his 
part, changing out the  
lighting. Looking good!  

QUEST FOR THE BEST 
 

What should CPFM keep doing? 
What should CPFM stop doing? 
What should CPFM start doing? 

 
Get ready to engage in an interactive program designed to reveal the additional steps we can take on the path to excellence. 

Check in for future updates at cpfm.uoregon.edu/quest-best 

cpfm.uoregon.edu/quest-best
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Thanks to Pablo Hernandez Reyes and his daughter Andrea for some great pics from TAKE YOUR 
CHILDREN TO WORK DAY, in April; including our own Jeremiah Igou & his daughter Claire. The 
VPFA put on a day of learning at the FAC, with staff members from across campus. Sessions included 
leadership, communication and building skills. After that, the parents/kids were allowed to tour the mu-
seums, science center and other locations, for free. A fun day for all! 
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The quarterly Facilities Liaisons Meeting on Tuesday, May 7th was well attended. Speakers included 
Jeff Butler, Steve Pelkey, Lawrence Elliot and Donny Addison from CPFM, Steve Stuckmeyer from 
SRS, Captain Jason Wade from UOPD, Peggy Schneider from Transportation Services, and Ken Kato 
from GIS. There was time for Q&A and an abundance of snacks, which went to Leftover Textover, a 
program that provides students the option to come grab leftovers from meetings. 



 

4 

 

Although smaller than in past years, Univer-
sity Day still brought out many CPFM vol-
unteers.  In fact, we had more people than 
tasks! Nick Sloss (above right) was on hand 
to help and direct. He and the grounds crew 
also did all the prep—providing tools, 
gloves, plants, bark and inspiration! Overall, 
things definitely look better around here. 
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DIVERSITY RELATED EVENTS 
June 2019 

 

Above, Jason Younker, Assistant VP and Advisor to the President, shows off his skills at the Coquille Salmon 
Celebration. Susan Anderson invited Jason to come and speak at our last Diversity Committee Open Forum. 
He addressed several topics including the 43 recognized tribes in Oregon. UO is the leader in Native Ameri-
can education, recruitment and retention. The Longhouse is a place where students from the tribes find respite. 
Many students are first in their family to attend college. Many Nations provides support and weekly dinners. 
 
On June 13th, Nick Grant will lead us on a tour  of the JSMA, to view ar twork from other  countr ies. It 
will be the Diversity Committee Open Forum’s first field trip! 
 
June (through June 17): Emergence – Art from Inside exhibit, University of Oregon Prison Education  

Program, EMU Adell McMillan Gallery. 

June 3, 4:30pm: Dr . Elijah Siegler : How Daoism Became American: A Tale of Translation,  

Conservation, Immigration, Appropriation, and Impersonation, Knight Library Browsing Room. 

Every once in a while, our custodians get the fun task of rescuing critters who have managed to get trapped.  
This little guy was in the UOPD ground ventilation 
system, crying because he couldn’t find his way out.  
Jerimiah Igou and Cory Elgin found the entry 
point, put a bucket with leaves in front of it, then 
waited patiently for “Moley” to find his way out.  
The unsung heroes! 
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Linda Miller and Megan Delaney represented UO at the WOMEN IN THE TRADES CAREER FAIR on Fr iday, May 17th. 
There was a tremendous turnout (about 1500 people). Many were surprised and impressed to find out we employ our own trades 
people.  Also folks were interested to know we have our own custodial unit and our own power plant. Quite a few asked about possi-
ble internships and apprenticeships, which Megan brought back to share with FASS. They held a raffle, had a spinning wheel and 
handed out tons of prizes. Thanks to CPFM units and UOPD for the swag. 

This month the Work Management Asset Relia-
bility Team, FASS IT, GIS, Work Control and 
Design and Construction had a three-day work-
shop with Will Kline from Asset Works.  This 
team is defining a new facilities asset structure 
that will work across the Asset, PM, and ANA 
modules in AiM. The Asset Reliability Team 
has been working on cleaning up nomenclature 
and preparing our data for a load sheet called 
Asset Sync.   Asset Works is helping us re-
implement this fundamental AiM foundation 
aligning with RS Means and providing training 
on new PM Standards and PM Templates.  We 
went away from these sessions with expecta-
tions and homework for the various team  
members. 
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Rod, 
 
Thank you for the kind words, your appreciation for FASS Stores and Purchasing is truly appreciated. 
 
Have a wonderful day, J 
 
Susan M. Osterman 
Buyer| FASS Purchasing 
541-346-2288 (desk) 
541-525-5060 (cell) 
541-346-6611 (fax) 
osterman@uoregon.edu 
http://vpfa.uoregon.edu/FASS 

Finance and Administration Shared Services 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
Did a walk through Monday around 9am with CPS staff while performing SPCC training and by Thursday 2 
pm it was completed. Also found a couple more showers w/o slip tape and they were going to install for each 
shower. 
GO CPS! 
___________________________ 
Jeremy B. Chambers 
Environmental Manager/RCO  

http://ehs.uoregon.edu 

Safety & Risk Services | University of Oregon  
1260 University of Oregon | Eugene, OR 97403-5224 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Steve Stuckmeyer  <stuckmyr@uoregon.edu>  
Sent: Fr iday, May 17, 2019 2:57 PM 
To: Tony Hardenbrook <aharden2@uoregon.edu>; Paul Langley <langley@uoregon.edu>; Rick Tabor  
<rtabor@uoregon.edu>; Mo Soleimani <soleiman@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: FW: Chiller  Building safety shower  with newly installed anti slip/reflective tape  
Importance: Low 

Thought I’d share. Thanks everyone. 
The effort put in to controlling, and improving your environment is recognized and appreciated. 
 
Enjoy your weekend, 
 
Steven Stuckmeyer 
Environmental Health and Safety Director 
Radiation Safety Office 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 
 

KUDOS KORNER 

mailto:osterman@uoregon.edu
http://vpfa.uoregon.edu/FASS
http://ehs.uoregon.edu/
mailto:stuckmyr@uoregon.edu
mailto:aharden2@uoregon.edu
mailto:langley@uoregon.edu
mailto:rtabor@uoregon.edu
mailto:soleiman@uoregon.edu
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   
  

 
1 

2 3 4 5 6 D Day, WWII 7 8 

9 

 

10 
 

11 12 13 

 

14 Flag Day 15 
 

16 Father’s Day 

 

17 
Commencement 
8:45AM—Parade 
9:30—Ceremony 

18 19 Juneteenth 

 

20 
 

21  
Summer Solstice 
 

22 
 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30       

Payroll Cut Off 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx 

Pay Day 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx

